
 

 

Greetings Elmwood Community, 

 

Happy March!!  We are progressing here at school, with our biggest headaches of late being 

staff and student illnesses.  The Flu, Covid, Strep, and more has been going through the 

building.  As a reminder, please keep your child home if they are not feeling well.  On a side 

note, Spring Break is the last week of this month.  Students will have no school from Saturday, 

March 23rd through Sunday, March 31st.  School resumes on Monday April 1st.  When we return, 

we will begin to get into our State testing season.   

 

1. Students in Mrs. Kupka's second grade have been reading up a storm!  Each time they 
read 15 minutes at home they added a snowflake to their snowman.  Look at how fat he 
is!  That is a lot of reading.   

 



2. I would like to congratulate another Elmwood graduate who was in the news lately.  Trey 
Farabee, a 2008 graduate, was recently selected as the Officer of the Year for the 
Rossford Police Department.  Trey’s fellow officers were the ones who voted to give him 
this honor.  Trey has been on the Rossford Police force since May of 2022.  Prior to that 
he worked for the Fostoria Police Department and the Wood County Sheriff’s 
Department.  Congratulations to Trey on this honor. 

 

 

3. The Middle School Spelling Bee was held on Tuesday, February 13th in the Media Center.  
The students who participated were:  
Mason Miller    Charlotte Van Rooijen   Maggi Pitchford 
Brielle McCune   Jamaira Conley    Cadence Drake 
Collin Brown   Karlie Salyers 
 
The winner was Karlie Salyers, an 8th Grader and Brielle McCune, a 7th Grader, was 
runner-up.  Jamaira Conley, also a 7th grader ended in third place.  Karlie will move on 
the next level for a chance to compete in the Northwest Ohio Spelling Bee.   

 

 



 
4. I am excited to showcase another student who is doing wonderful things outside the 

school building while in high school.  Molly Secrist was awarded the Youth Volunteer of 
the Year Award from the Wood County Humane Society.  It is wonderful to see one of 
our students donate so much time to such a worthy cause.  Way to go Molly! 

 

 
 

 
 

Here are a few upcoming events that you may want to be aware of: 

• Sunday, March 10th  Daylight Savings Time Begins 

• Monday, March 11th  Elmwood Board of Education Meeting @ 5:30 PM 

• Wednesday, March 13th  Preschool Information Night for incoming  

preschoolers @ 5 PM in Auditeria 

• Friday, March 15th   HS Musical @ 7 PM in CC Auditorium 

• Saturday, March 16th  HS Musical @ 7 PM in CC Auditorium 

• Sunday, March 17th  HS Musical @ 3 PM in CC Auditorium 

• Tuesday, March 19th  Election Day 

• Thursday, March 21st  HS and 7th/8th Band Concert @ 7 PM in CC  

Auditorium 

• Friday, March 22nd  End of 3rd Quarter 

• March 23rd – March 31st  Spring Break—NO SCHOOL 

• April 4th-5th   Preschool Parent Teacher Conferences-(PS in Session) 

 

 

 

 



• Saturday, April 6th   Prom-Grand March starts at 6 PM in HS gym 

 
 

• Monday, April 8th   Online Learning Day-Total Solar Eclipse 

• Monday, April 8th   Elmwood Board of Education Meeting @ 5:30 PM 

• Saturday, April 13th   FFA Banquet 

• Monday, April 15th   Tax Day 

• April 25th-26th   Preschool is not in session for teacher inservice 

• April 17th-19th   5th Grade Camp 

• Thursday, April 25th  Choir Spring Concert @ 7 PM In CC Auditorium 

• Monday, May 13th   Elmwood Board of Education Meeting @ 5:30 PM 

• Thursday, May 16th  Kindergarten Graduation in CC Auditorium 

• Sunday, May 19th    Spring Arts Festival from 1 PM to 4 PM 

• Monday, May 20th   Hs Academic Awards Night @ 6 PM in the CC Aud. 

• Monday, May 27th   Memorial Day-NO SCHOOL 

• Thursday, May 30th  Last Day for Students/End of 4th Quarter 

• Sunday, June 2nd   Graduation @ 2 PM in the HS Gym 

 

Tony Borton, Superintendent  

 

 


